
District Safety Committee

August 27, 2007

Present:
Patti Conens, Esperanza Contreras, Marsha Kelly, Naomi Kitajima, Ron Levine, Eric Rosenthal, Mary Sullivan, Jim Williams

Absent:
Sharon Berg, Scottie McDaniel, Hieu Nguyen, John Vandercook

Convened:
9:00am

Marsha reminded everyone that x6229 should be used to report safety issues.  

Calls go directly to voicemail so the caller may remain anonymous.
It was reported that the barn seems to be unsafe with stocked items stored insecurely.  The barn is inspected twice a year and is about due for an inspection.  Police Services is working to get all of the emergency phones in working order.   The high-dive board hatch issue at De Anza is being addressed.  A number of options are being considered.

The District continues to make plans for the expected pandemic.  Naomi showed a DVD illustrating the proper way to cough and sneeze into one’s sleeve. She is available to give talks on smoking cessation and the pandemic and has DVD’s available to departments.  

Both campuses will be giving flu shots for faculty, staff and students, with faculty and staff being charged $15.  Pertusses (whooping cough) is making a comeback and it has been discovered that the vaccine given during childhood is not life long as was previous thought.  Tetanus shots have the booster for pertusses. Blood borne Pathogens training is up and running on the Risk Management website.  Marsha will go to division meetings to discuss the on-line trainings
The new Health Services clinic will be a part of the grand opening activities on September 25th.  

The Foothill College SIMS emergency exercise is scheduled for August 29th at 10:15am in room 3401.  

Admissions at Foothill reported that there is a concern among the staff about the configuration of the public windows in the new admissions building.  Being low, it is a safety concern because an irate person could easily jump over the counter and attack the employee.  Also, it can cause anxiety because the students will be standing over and looking down on the staff.  De Anza has similar counters and reported that it hasn’t been an issue there.  

Adjourned: 
10:00am
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